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November 22, 2002

MEMORANDUM FOR  ALL EMPLOYEES COVERED BY CSRS-OFFSET 

FROM:
VICKIE L. JONES


DIRECTOR, NATIONAL PAYROLL CENTER (6BCY)

SUBJECT:
Civil Service Retirement System (CSRS) Withholdings for CSRS-Offset 

Employees who are Health Benefits Premium Conversion (HB-PC) Participants

The National Payroll Center (NPC) has received a Retirement and Insurance Service Benefits Administration Letter (BAL) 02-304 issued by the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) stating the law requires that the percentage of basic pay withheld each pay period for the CSRS plus the percentage of basic pay withheld for Old Age Survivor Disability Insurance (OASDI) must equal the “full” CSRS withholding rate.  The implementation of HB-PC does not alter this fundamental rule.

Since OASDI wages are reduced by the HB-PC, the “full” rate will be applied to the amount of the employee’s HB-PC amount while the “reduced” rate will be applied to the employee’s basic pay less the HB-PC amount.  This calculation occurs every pay period until the total OASDI wages for the calendar year reach the Social Security Wage Base (SSWB).  Once the SSWB is reached, the “full” rate will be applied to the employee’s total basic pay.  For example, if your basic pay is $1,000 per pay period and your HB-PC amount is $50, then the full rate of 7 percent will be applied to the HB-PC amount of $50 and the reduced rate of .8 percent plus the normal 6.2 percent will be applied to the basic pay less the HB-PC amount of $950 ($1,000 -$50 = $950).  This will result in a full CSRS withholding rate being withheld.

Effective with pay period ending December 28, 2002, your CSRS-Offset deduction will reflect this change.  Therefore, employees enrolled in HB-PC may elect to waive participation or continue with the pre-tax deduction.  Employees who elect to waive participation in the HB-PC must complete a HB-PC waiver form and submit this form to the NPC.  The Premium Conversion Waiver form can be obtained from your timekeeper or from your servicing Human Resources Office.

Employees can only change their election during the Federal Employees Health Benefit (FEHB) Open Season.  Therefore, the Premium Conversion Waiver Form to withdraw from participating in the HB-PC must be completed and received in the NPC no later than close of business December 9, 2002.  Please fax or mail the form to the attention of the NPC Customer Service Unit at the fax number or address listed at the bottom of this letter.
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